Proposed Motorcycle Travel Symposium
NTSB Conference Facility - L’Enfant Plaza
Fall 2007


On January 30, 2007, FHWA and NHTSA Administrators Capka and Nason signed a joint memorandum to the FHWA Division and NHTSA Regional Offices stressing the importance of motorcycle data.  This memo also outlined an accelerated timeline for the mandatory reporting of these data by State DOTs beginning in June 2008.  The Office of Highway Policy information (OHPI) is proposing a symposium on motorcycle travel to be held this Fall as a way to 1) continue the discussion on the topic initiated by NTSB at their Motorcycle Forum held September 2006, 2) share State best practices in the collection of these data, 3) explore ways to merge the data from the various groups represented at the Symposium, and 4) propose future research in the area that would ultimately lead to better State and National estimates of motorcycle travel.  

The Motorcycle Travel Symposium that will bring together every group that is either interested in measuring or using motorcycle travel data with all the groups currently collecting some form of motorcycle travel data.  The target audience are federal, state, and local agencies that collect travel data, vehicle registration data, and vehicle inspection data.  Private industry representatives which include groups that develop equipment for measuring travel, motorcycle manufacturers, motorcycle riders groups, toll facility operators, and any other individual or organization that as a course of business may record motorcycle odometer readings such as service stations and vehicle maintenance businesses.  Other sources of motorcycle travel data will also be explored, such as active theft deterrent/recovery systems, aerial and satellite imagery, vehicle mounted digital short-range communication (DSRC) equipment, civilian adaptations of military technology, GPS, and cell phones.
· The first day of the symposium will be spent discussing the various methods in which the attendees collect motorcycle travel data and any research currently underway on the topic.   

· The second day will begin with several presentations on future methods of collecting travel data that promise to improve the automated classification of vehicles, especially motorcycles.  The second half of the day will be centered on non-traditional methods of collecting motorcycle travel data.  The use of federally conducted and private surveys will be one of the major topics discussed in this portion of the symposium.  Other data collection sources such as active security systems, aerial photography and State vehicle inspections will also be explored.  This session will also be used to discuss ways to merge the traditional and non-traditional data to improve the overall quality of motorcycle travel estimates.

· The last day of the symposium will be centered on future advanced research to improve the quality of motorcycle travel data.  These interactive sessions will result in a report and roadmap of future research topics.  The participants will also be asked to suggest future activities that could be undertaken by FHWA, NHTSA, NTSB and others to ensure that this dialog between all interested parties continues in the future.
The future research that will be described in the final Symposium report and roadmap will not only describe how these dissimilar data can be used for developing much more accurate estimates of motorcycle travel, but also for developing similar estimates for other vehicles such as heavy commercial trucks, and subsets of the current “auto” fleet, which include cars, vans, light trucks, and SUVs.  This effort will for the first time, bring together many of the different groups that all have interest in motorcycle travel along with those that make their living from selling, servicing, or representing them.  Hopefully this cooperative effort will serve as an example for others interested in conducting similar research.
Contact:

David R. Winter, P.E.

Chief, Highway System Performance 

Division E-mail: david.winter@dot.gov
Office of Highway Policy Information

Phone: (202) 366-4631

